BUCKDEN
Parish Council

Romany Cottage, Buckden

North Yorkshire. BD23 5JA.

Tel: Skipton (01756) 760365

Minutes
Minutes of the Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday 12th December at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1.
Apologies for absence

The Chairman, Mr. G. Schofield welcomed the 4 members of the public to the Meeting. The 
Clerk gave apologies from, Ms. A. Peters, C.C.s Mrs. S. Marshall and Mrs. J. Mulligan.

2.
Minutes of the previous Meeting.


The Minutes of the November Meeting were accepted as a true record. This was proposed 
by Mr. C. Thornborrow and seconded by Mrs. J. Deadman.
3.
Matters arising.


3.1
Current situation with Community website – Peter Vetch. Mr. Vetch reported that the 
web site was now ‘live.’ There had been 138 different visitors to the site, some from as far 
away as Australia and the United States. All the comments he had received had been 
positive. Mr. Vetch wanted to expand the site to include some video footage, some pictures 
from Mrs. Julia Horner and elaborate on the ‘farming’ details (he was to have a word with 
Mr. Schofield on this issue.) The Council were very pleased with the work Mr. Vetch had 
carried out and thanked him.

3.2
Results of survey of traffic carried out in Buckden - (3.2 November Minutes). The 
Clerk informed the Meeting that although he had had a word with Stuart Marshall from the 
Highways Dept., this information would not be available for another 2 weeks. Clerk will 
source and report.

3.3
‘Clerk & Councils Direct’ - (4.1 November Minutes) – Clerk reported that although at 
the November Meeting Mr. H. Wilkes had reported that this was available to download 
directly from the Internet, he had not found this impossible. Mr. Wilkes said he would 
determine the availability of this ‘download.’

3.4
Parish Precept and Clerks remuneration. ( 7.5 November Minutes) The Clerk 
submitted the ‘Summary of receipts & payments for 2005 and 2006’ for appraisal. The 
Chairman asked the Clerk to discuss the increase in his remuneration. The Clerk submitted 
documentation illustrating that the ‘Basic Annual Salary for Part time Clerks’ as agreed with 
NALC was £1540. Members discussed the submitted figures and agreed to set the precept 
for the forthcoming year at £2300. This to include the Clerks increase. The Clerk submitted 
his expenses for the proceeding 6 months and a cheque was made out for £481.32.

3.5
Salt & Sand problems at Low Greenfield (7.7 November Minutes) Clerk informed the 
Meeting that he had been in telephone and e-mail communication with Mr. David Wilson on 
this matter but the residents from Low Greenfield said no salt & sand had been delivered. 
Mrs. J. Deadman also informed the Meeting that the problems with the culverts persisted 
and also that the problems with the telephone box had not been addressed. Mrs. J. 
Deadman informed the Meeting that the hole in the centre of the road just outside 
Oughtershaw was approximately 20in. deep and was ‘cavernous’ under the road. Clerk to 
follow up.
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3.6
Blocked culverts at Oughtershaw. (7.8 November Minutes) – see above.

3.7
Problems with public telephone box at Oughtershaw. (7.9 November Minutes) – see 
above.

3.8
Cutting of Village Greens. (7.10 November Minutes) – The residents from Low 
Greenfield said they were not happy with ‘precept money’ paying for the upkeep of the 
Village Greens.’ The Chairman said at this point there would be a discussion between the 
Councillors on this issue and they, the villagers, would be invited to speak when the item 
was brought up in AOB. Councillors discussed the item and decided that for the 
£1.50/parishioner that was paid this was very good value. See AOB.

3.9
Presentation of Audit for year ended 31 March 2006. (ref: 4652) Clerk presented 
these, they were agreed, signed and Clerk to send to Mazars.

3.10
e-mail to Playworld Systems. (ref: 4653) – noted.

County Councillors report – No County Councillors were present, so no report given.
4.
Correspondence received.


4.1
YDNPA – Decision Notices (ref: 4653) – Clerk responding requesting e-mail 
contact.

4.2
CDC – Register of Electors. (ref: 4654) – filed.

4.3
Craven voluntary Action & the Hub. (ref: 4655) – noted.

4.4
YLCA - Budget Consultation Meetings. (ref: 4658) – councillors asked to attend 
meeting to hear about budgets.

4.5
CDC – Craven Events. (ref: 4659) – noted.

4.6
‘The Playing Field’ – journal. (ref: 4660) – noted.
5.
Finance.


5.1
HSBC – Treasurer Account details. (ref: 4656) - noted
6.
Planning.


6.1
YDNPA – Planning approval given to install solar water heating collectors at Ghyll 
End, Beckermonds. (ref: 4653A) - noted

6.2
YDNPA – Planning Agenda. (ref: 4657) – noted.
7.
 Any other business.


7.1
CDC – Homebuy leaflet and poster, low cost housing. (ref: 4661) Clerk to display 
poster.

7.2 
CE Electric UK – Preparing for Winter ( ref: 4662) – Councillors felt the information 
available would be known by parishioners, therefore the leaflets would not be necessary. 

7.3
The ‘dog fouling notices’ had been left in the village Shop and had not been taken 
up to Low Greenfield. Clerk to investigate.
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7.4
Road patching required on Hubberholme Road – Clerk to investigate.


7.5
The Chairman asked the Low Greenfield residents about their grievances with 
regard 
precept monies being used to pay for the upkeep of the Village Greens. Their 
response was they felt sure if other parishioners knew about this payment they would 
object too. The Chairman said that the amount each parishioner would pay would be £1.50. 
The other Councillors agreed that this small amount per capita was unlikely to be objected 
to by village dwellers. Miss Noble said this was just another illustration of how ‘The Council’ 
rode roughshod over their opinions. Miss Noble with Mrs. G. Wilkes felt monies could be 
raised by ‘selling’ sponsored flower tubs. Council felt this to be impractible due to difficulties 
encountered when mowing the Green. Miss Noble further illustrated her point by itemising 
the launch of the ‘Community Website’ by saying 
that at an earlier Meeting, Gary 
Beresford had offered £50 to help launch the site and C.C. 
Mrs. J. Mulligan had 
demonstrated to Council where to apply for a grant to help pay for this. The Chairman 
informed Miss Noble that these resources had not been needed. This ended the 
discussion.

7.6
Clerk asked the Chairman if the Agenda & Minutes for parishioners use could be 
accessed directly from the Community website in future, he agreed.


The Meeting was closed at 9.00pm by the Chairman.
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